



Cargo Human Care e. V.

September 2025

#### Dear members and friends of Cargo Human Care,

Once again, much is currently happening at CHC that moves us and that we want to move along. Here is just a small selection:

- 11th Office City Run LIVE and virtual (until 11th September) https://buerostadtlauf.de/
- Members' meeting on 17th September (guests are highly welcome)
- 10-year anniversary of John Kaheni Residence on 6th September
- CHC Business Partnership Programme presented for the first time at the Air Cargo Conference (article in this newsletter)
- Expansion of our Elazar Girls' High School (see article)
- Planning of a new Vocational Training Centre in Nairobi
- · New dental unit at the Medical Centre
- Cooperation with Rafiki training workshops (see article)
- Handover of the Bubisa water project to the local community
- Holiday camp at MMH again in August: https://cargohumancare.de/erwaehnenswert/feriencamp-im-mmh-august-2025/

As you can see, there is a lot to do. We are tackling it all thanks to many tireless helping hands.

Thank you for supporting us. Yours sincerely



Already in August, children from the MMH ran in Nairobi



Fokko Doyen, President Cargo Human Care e.V.

## "Cargo Human Care Business Partnership Program for Humanity"

By Norbert Pahlsmeyer

The tenth Air Cargo Conference Frankfurt took place at the beginning of September – an important industry gathering with over 400 participants from across the logistics sector.

To mark the anniversary, guests were invited to the exclusive Adler Business Club at Deutsche Bank Park. A special highlight was the first-ever participation of Cargo Human Care. During prime time and on the main stage – right on the edge of the playing field – Fokko Doyen and Norbert Pahlsmeyer presented the new Cargo Human Care Business Partnership Programme for Humanity.

This innovative programme is aimed specifically at logistics companies and organisations that want to get involved as sponsors and CSR partners. It offers tailor-made opportunities to take on social responsibility and provide long-term support for the humanitarian work of Cargo Human Care.

Numerous promising contacts were made during the two days of the conference – supported by Christopher Biaesch and Uwe Schnier, who were able to generate a great deal of interest thanks to their excellent contacts in the industry.



Would you like to join the programme? Then please send us a short email to <a href="mailto:bpp@cargohumancare.de">bpp@cargohumancare.de</a>. We look forward to discussing with you!

More Infos here: https://cargohumancare.de/erwaehnenswert/chc-business-partnership-program-for-humanity/

# **ACK Elazar Girls High School**

By Gerhard Meyke

The expansion of the school is rapidly progressing. Another 56 girls are set to be accepted at the beginning of 2026. Two new classrooms have already been completed, and the construction of a dormitory building is nearing completion. A library will be started soon, and we will begin furnishing the buildings.





#### CHC needs new club software - who can help?

By Sieglinde Reinhard

Since its foundation, CHC has been using the "Vereinsmeister" software from GLS-Software und Systeme, provided by the Kreissparkasse Groß-Gerau. This software is technologically outdated, prone to errors and is no longer supported by the KSK.

We are looking for support in selecting

new software that is affordable and meets our requirements, as well as in migrating our data. In addition to the usual member management functions, which are well represented in many systems, CHC places a strong emphasis on issuing donation receipts. The new system must excel in this area and be significantly better than the

current system.

Who has experience with association software and is willing to get involved with CHC?

Please contact sieglinde.reinhard@cargohumancare.de

## New training partnership

#### Prospects for young people from Marsabit

By Cornelia Junge

Cargo Human Care is launching a new training partnership with Rafiki Wa Maendeleo in 2026. For the first time, twelve young people from Marsabit will also be supported through training sponsorships. This is an important step towards sustainable aid and education – beyond school.

Due to limited capacity at our John Kaheni Residence, the five young men who are currently still attending the church-owned St. Andrew's School, and the seven young women who are graduating from various schools in Marsabit County, will begin their training at this training centre near Lake Victoria.

The following practical training courses are available to them:

Solar Photovoltaic Installation & Maintenance, Electrical Installation, Plumbing, Welding & Fabrication, Masonry & Construction, Carpentry & Joinery, Garment Making & Tailoring, Hairdressing & Beauty Therapy, Food & Beverage Services The training is modular in structure: three consecutive six-month modules prepare young people specifically for working life. We wish everyone good luck and success

More information: <a href="https://cargohuman-care.de/erwaehnenswert/chancen-und-herausforderungen/">https://cargohuman-care.de/erwaehnenswert/chancen-und-herausforderungen/</a>

https://cargohumancare.de/erwaehnenswert/neue-ausbildungspartnerschaft/

## 11th Office City Run: virtual Participation ran until 11th September

A magnificent and very charming running evening on 28th August in Frankfurt: 798 participants in the 5 and 10 km events often ran smiling and cheering to the finish line. There was a real party atmosphere in dry and stable weather at the sports facility in Niederrad, and the event was eloquently moderated by radio presenter, Marion Kuchenny. The many company groups clearly had a lot of fun. More than 130 helpers ensured that everything ran smoothly, and all finishers crossed the finish line safely.

A big thank you to all participants, helpers, sponsors and supporters. The project "Expansion of Elazar Girls' High School" in Kenya has received strong support!

The global and therefore VIRTUAL Office City Run was also in high demand – over 1,650 registrations from 50 countries (!). Registrations for all four disciplines (5 and 10 km run and 30 and 50 km cycling) were possible until 11th September.

Information about the event:

https://buerostadtlauf.de/





2.nd Chairman: Gerhard Meyke